Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Pres. Bodish.

In attendance were Bodish, Burker, Eisenhauer, Kern, Sodl, PWD Boyle, Mayor Molitoris, M.Molitoris, Luckenbach and Chief Genovese, BCO Helman and Chief Bechtel

EMA Grim and Mr. Witczak were absent

Pres. Bodish led pledge of allegiance:

Followed by the pledge of allegiance was a moment of silence for Nadine Sodl.

PWD Boyle – Routine Streets work, Sanitation run and Building Maintenance. Public Works has worked numerous hours to get the main roads open and next will be the alleys

BCO Helman –12 permits with a total of \$1,129.00

Grim - absent

Chief Genovese reported 200 calls for January, 2021 with 4 arrest, 19 traffic violations, 1 written warning and 19 borough parking tickets. Snow emergency was put into effect on Sunday January 31<sup>st</sup> at 5:00 PM and was lifted on Tuesday February 2<sup>nd</sup> at 5:00 PM.

Chief Bechtel reported –13 incidents – 5 ems calls –added 1 new support crew joined the company

Bachman – Read a thank you note from the Coplay Lions Club thanking the borough for their gift honoring the past President Richard Mortimer, Sr. and an email from a resident for the great job Public Works has done on the streets from the past snow storm. A new phone line has been installed in council chambers and a printer was purchased for the capability of Tiffany working in council chambers. Frances, Anderson & Basile have prepared all 1099's and have all been mailed out on January 25, 2021. Elected & Appointed Official Form for DCED has been completed on January 13, 2021. PURTA report was completed on January 18, 2021. Liquid Fuels (State Fund) MS965 report was completed on January 5, 2021. Tax information report to DCED was completed on January 5, 2021. Schwan's solicitor permit renewal was sent out on January 19, 2021. AG385 report was completed on January 25, 2021. DCED paperwork has been completed and sent to Broughal & DeVito for the new sanitation truck.

Discussion of Problems/matters -

A Resolution adopting revisions to the fee schedule of the Borough of Coplay, amending and confirming municipal costs and fees for licenses, services, inspections, rentals, user fees, and other charges and costs set forth by the Borough Council.

Mayor- Thanked Public Works for the great job done from the past snow storm. Also thanked the Police for a job well done.

Sodl – Thanked Public Works for job well done from the snow storm. Also thanked Mr. Kern for having the meeting with Vito from VGG Consulting allowing each department to speak with him for needs of each department within the borough. Mr. Sodl asked if we should review street openings. Question wording on CFC lease we will contact legal for changes.

Burker- Thanked Public Works for job well done from the snow storm. On February 24, Park & Rec will be having their meeting. They are hoping to start planning summer programs we will start summer programs with the understanding that we may have to make changes due to COVID.

Molitoris- Thanked Paul and the crew for a job well done with the snow storm. Also, thanked Mr. Rick Kern for setting up the meeting with Vito, unfortunately there are not a lot of grants for a boiler or roofs which is needed on the borough municipal building.

Eisenhauer- Reviews will be done in the next two weeks for the office. Thanked Kim for completing reports ahead of schedule.

Library –There is a cart out every day allowing residents to pick up a book along with curbside pick-up still in place. In December the library collected 6 bags of winter clothing which was donated to Whitehall Coplay Hunger Initiative. In January all of the donations went to Coplay residents. The library also did their reorganization meeting- President-Janet Eisenhauer, Vice President-Faye Schreiner, Treasurer- Mel Procanyn and Secretary- Jane Gillespie.

Kern- Thanked Public Works for the awesome job they did with the snow storm. Thanked all the committee members for meeting with Vito from VGG Consulting and giving him ideas of what the borough needs throughout the borough

Bodish – Thanked Public Works for the great job they did with the past snow storm and with two trucks that broke down and able to repair quickly. Bodish cancelled Sanitation for both garbage and recycling for the week will resume back to normal operations on February 8<sup>th</sup>, 2021. Final soil reviews on the Bridge Street property for the new Public Works Building have not been received as of this date. Mr. Bodish stated we can update the street opening fee at a later date once we hear back from legal.

Hearing of Persons Present: None

At Regular Meeting:

A Resolution adopting revisions to the fee schedule of the Borough of Coplay, amending and confirming municipal costs and fees for licenses, services, inspections, rentals, user fees, and other charges and costs set forth by the Borough Council.

Total callers that logged in for the workshop meeting on February 2, 2021 17 total

Regular Meeting February 9, 2021 7PM

1-872-240-3311

Access Code: 843-299-517#

Motion by Kern, second by Eisenhauer to adjourn meeting 7:35 PM.